SGA April Newsletter 

Southgate Green Association is a community group dedicated to preserving and enhancing the Southgate Green Conservation Area.

We need your support 
If you enjoy Southgate Green join in, renew your subscription, come along to the AGM.

Current Projects

The Minchenden Oak Garden

Following its refurbishment and reopening, The Minchenden Oak Garden is now being rededicated by the Bishop of London on Sunday 24th May 2015 at 12 noon. The New Mayor of Enfield will be in attendance to assist with planting a new oak tree. The event will be attended by The NYC singers, conducted by Eloise Larkin-Hinds.  Drinks and refreshments will be provided. Works to install the new footpaths and entrance ramp have been progressed together with enhanced planting.  Everyone is invited to attend.  Visit the web site for further information on www.minchendendenoak.org
Telephone Box on The Green

The dilapidated red telephone box on The Green has been repainted and the missing door has been replaced.
The Cherry Tree Roundabout

SGA has finally obtained agreement from Enfield Council for access to replace, maintain and restore the planting to its former glory. Thanks are due to Denise for her persistent approach to overcome health and safety issues and other obstacles.
The Middlesex Boundary Marker

Where is it located?

At the junction of Waterfall Road and Waterfall Close
The boundary marker is a stone obelisk, one of a series of 18th Century stone marker posts locating the boundary between Barnet and Enfield. In this case the stonework had been toppled some years ago.  SGA is using funds raised to repair and clean the stonework.
Pinkham Way

Out manoeuvred at every turn by Pinkham Way Alliance.  Outwitted and confounded by local community members who questioned The Powers that be and asked why.  Answers have been extracted and an environmental disaster has been prevented.  For more background information on profligate public waste and questionable spending attend the AGM to find out the answer.
Current Planning Status

SGA continues to put forward representations to Enfield Council and attend the monthly Conservation Advisory Group Council meetings. An application for a telephone transmitter mast on Cannon Hill was successfully stopped. The design of the rooftop extension to Ellington Court has been improved. Current applications can be viewed on The Enfield planning web site at:  
www.enfield.gov.uk
Events

May Day Fair
SGA will be represented on a stand at the Christchurch May Day Fair at The Green on Monday 4th May from 12 till 4pm.  This year, The Walker Ground will be Open to all of a sporty nature offering introductory sports sessions, test your skills; followed by a barbecue in the evening. For further information view the web site at www.Thewalkerground.co.uk
The Big Lunch

 ‘The Big Lunch’ will held again at 12 noon on Sunday 7th June in The  Minchenden Oak Garden. Please bring something to eat and drink and something to sit on. 
AGM and Supper

The AGM will be held on Saturday 13th June at 6pm, followed by an illustrated talk on The Minchenden Oak Garden.  This year we have changed the venue to The Walker Cricket Ground Pavilion.   Invitations have been circulated - please confirm if you will be attending the meal afterwards.
Talkies

SGA teamed up with Talkies Films in February at Church House to present a series of animated short films introduced by local film maker Phil Davies.  The event was attended by over 100 people.  Talkies Community Cinemas are looking to provide further cinema events in Southgate Green at Christchurch, The Walker Ground, Church House, The Walker School and possibly an outdoor show. If you have any Ideas for films to be shown please let us know by e-mail to Chris.horner@talk21.com 
Talkies are also exploring sponsorship of a series of short films with a Southgate theme, ideas will be welcomed.  For more information go to   www.talkies.org.uk
Ground Force Event
The annual Ground Force event is programmed for Saturday 19th September at 10am on The Green. Our aim is to tidy up The Green. A photographic record of the dilapidated state of the footways and street furniture has been compiled and will be used to lobby Enfield Council into action.  You could assist by e-mailing your local councillors and complaining about:  Uneven pavements, Pot holed roads, denuded paintwork to railings and street furniture, blocked road gullies, obtrusive fly posting of signs.
How Could You Assist

Could you help us?  We are looking for volunteers to assist with public relations, planning advice, environmental advice, leafleting, letter writing, lobbying, ground force activities, or fund raising? You may find it fun to do something for your local community. Let us know by contacting us at www.southgategreen.org.uk 
Please forward a copy of this newsletter to a friend.
